

2833 Smith Ave Ste 225 Baltimore, MD 21209

> www.cjvalues.org office@cjvalues.org 301.727.2700

Rabbi Yoel Schonfeld President Rabbi Pesach Lerner President Emeritus Rabbi Dov Fischer Vice President Rabbi Avrohom Gordimer Chairman, Rabbinic Circle Rabbi Ze'ev Smason Midwestern Regional VP Rabbi Moshe B. Parnes Southern Regional VP Rabbi Steven Pruzansky Israel Regional VP Rabbi Jonathan Guttentag International Liaison

> Rabbi Yaakov Menken Managing Director

8 Teves 5784 Dec. 20 2023

The Honorable John Fetterman United States Senate 142 Russell Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Fetterman,

I write today on behalf of the Coalition for Jewish Values, the largest rabbinic public policy organization in America, representing over 2,500 traditional, Orthodox rabbis. We would like to express our sincere gratitude and admiration for your unwavering support for Israel and for unequivocally declaring the obvious truth that Israel has the right to defend itself against the terrorist attacks by Hamas.

Your courage and leadership in standing up for the strong alliance between the United States and Israel is much appreciated. You have demonstrated that you are not afraid to speak out against propaganda designed to delegitimize and demonize the Jewish state. You literally waved the Israeli flag before those who call for Israel to cease prosecuting its war against a genocidal enemy, while also accusing Israel of committing war crimes.

We truly appreciate your bold and uncompromising advocacy, and hope that you will continue to use your voice and influence to advocate for Israel and the Jewish people.

Sincerely,

Rabbi Yaakov Menken Managing Director